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“O give thanks unto the Lord; for he is good: for his mercy endureth 
for ever.” Psalm 136:1 

As we approach Thanksgiving, our hearts are overflowing with thanksgiving for 
all the things God has done! It has been nothing short of amazing to see how 
He has led us here and how He has been working! We just reached 3 
months of the beginning of Hope Baptist Church, we have seen 7 
souls saved. 4 of them just this month!  Our landlord and his son got 

saved, and our next-door neighbor also 
got saved last week. Marcondes who has 
been coming to church regularly and 
accepted a Bible study also got saved 
during our study this last week. We are 
absolutely thrilled to see souls being 
saved! It has been so encouraging to see 
their eagerness to learn and to already 
see small changes in their lives. Please 

continue to pray for their spiritual growth. We have been having Bible 
studies with all of them weekly, which keeps us very busy, but it has also been 
such a blessing! 

  We have a good number of people at our services regularly. Some of them 
haven’t trusted Christ as their Savior yet. Will you please pray the Holy 
Spirit will convince these hearts? We are looking forward to our first 
baptism in the next month or so. We continue to visit, invite and develop 
relationships with the people and it’s truly been amazing to see God open 
doors to people and places we never imagined! God is so good! 

 We are also rejoicing for a new team member who will be joining 
our ministry team next summer! We are expecting baby number 4! We 
are all so excited and thankful God is blessing us with another precious little 
life. Please pray for Jessica and the baby. There is some complication with 
the pregnancy, and she has had to be on bed rest for the last month. It 
brought its own challenges, but God has been so good in giving us grace and 
help in this time of need. 

 We are also so grateful for each of you who have sacrificially given, who have 
prayed and encouraged us as we serve the Lord in Nova Mutum! We could 
not do this without your support! Thank you! We heard from two new 
supporting churches this last month. Praise the Lord for HIS goodness! It is 
wonderful to serve the Lord and to see Him supplying our every need!  

 We wish you a very Happy Thanksgiving! We truly have so much to be 
thankful for! 

Alex, Jessica, Joshua, Caleb and Josiah Lima 


